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Luthermuir


Dear Parents/Carers,

*****************   Important: Change to end of day routine.********************

For some years, many pupils have had to remain in school for some time before being allowed to leave at the end of the day. Parents and carers have also had to wait patiently on the pavement for their children to be let out from the back door. 

This present and rather time-consuming system was started some years ago because of ‘near-miss’ incidents between village children and the Edzell Woods coach.

Recently, we have made changes to the way pupils are allowed to leave school at the end of the day.  This has resulted in the Edzell Woods coach being able to leave promptly at 3.20pm. Despite this, standards of safety have been maintained: 

· we have continue to conduct a ‘roll-call’ to make sure nobody is left behind

· pupils have still been supervised as they board the bus. 

From Monday, the following procedures will start:

All non-bus pupils will be allowed to leave the school by the main door at 3.20pm (or as soon as the Edzell Woods coach has departed). 

Pupils who are normally picked up by a parent or carer: 
· will be asked to stay within the playground boundary until they have clearly seen the person who has come to collect them. If it looks like the parent has been delayed for any reason then the child should come back into school and wait in the foyer to be collected. 

· Pupils who have permission to walk home will be allowed to leave immediately.

· Mini-bus pupils will continue to be supervised until transport arrives.

· Any cyclists will be held back until cars have cleared from outside the school.

· One of the main gates will be opened to allow children to be picked up quickly. Parents and carers will be welcome to enter the playground to meet their child(ren). This would be particularly appropriate for our younger children.

It is very important that you keep the school informed about any changes to your normal pick-up routine. Please try to phone before 3pm so we can alter our records. We will never ‘take a child’s word for it’ when it comes to after school arrangements. 

If you are running late, or have a particular reason you wish us to hold on to your child for a few minutes after then school don’t worry. Safety comes first- your child will be allowed to stay in the foyer and can be safely collected when you arrive. 

I hope these new arrangements will help improve all our journeys home. If you have any questions or concerns then please don’t hesitate to contact the school.

Regards,

Mat Northcroft

Tel : 01674 840 304   :   
Fax : 01674 840 786   :   e.mail: luthermuir.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
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